Minutes: November 6, 2006

The meeting of WCREA was held on the above date at the “The Pump House”
Restaurant in Hackettstown, NJ. President Pat Kollar called the meeting to order at
10:35 and led the Pledge of Allegiance, which was followed by the singing of
“America”, led by Barbara Esposito. Shirley Sloyer read a thought tor the day, a poem
about lite--it is sometimes ditficult, but tfaith and perseverance help make it easier.
The secretary’s report was read and treasurer Vicki Rhinehart reported a balance of
$1751.05 and $665.00 in the WCREA Award Fund. Both reports were accepted as
read. Vicki reported that our membership is now 193, 8 being new
members since the last meeting. Corresponding Secretary Carol
Mertz asked that she be contacted if anyone is ill, etc. so she can
send cards. Ruth Ann MclLaughlin, Sunshine Chairperson, circulated
a list for sign-ups to send birthday cards. If not enough volunteers,
the idea will be abandoned.

Under old business, Carol Mertz reported on the fall trip to the
Culinary Institute and Vanderbilt Mansion in Hyde Park, NY. The
weather was beautiful, the tour at the Culinary Institute was very
informative, the meal was wonderful, and the mansion tour was
impressive.

Pat reported on a regional meeting of the Joint Legislative Committee on Public
Employee Benetits Reform at Clifton HS on Sept. 19, which she attended along with
Diane Borgeson, Doug Morris and Jim Noctor. Joyce Powell and Fred Aug both
testified, stressing that our benetits should not be touched. Pat attended a
government regional meeting on Sept. 26 where the upcoming election was discussed.
At a Delegate Council meeting on Sept. 28, attended by Pat, Barbara Esposito and
Doug Morris, elections and the four special legislative committees were discussed.
Also at the meeting, NJEA continuing scholarships were approved. David Post of
Phillipsburg, a four-year recipient, is now a senior at Cornell U. studying biometry
and statistics.

Next, Carol Mertz commented on a handout regarding Lobby Days. She
explained in detail the lobby day procedures and urged member to attend one of the
upcoming lobby days (Dec. 4, 7, 11, 14).

Under new business, the upcoming election was noted; today, Nov 6 is the last
day to pick up absentee ballots. All were urged to vote for endorsed candidates on
Tue. Nov. 7. Poll hours are 6am to to 8pm. Reports were given by members who had
joined NJEA’s Committee of 1,000 providing at least 3 hours to support NJEA/PAC
candidates. Carol Mertz reported that she, husband Clayton and John Stana had been
to Trenton to pick up signs which they erected along Routes 519 and 57. Doug
Morris had also been to Trenton for signs. Barbara Esposito and Pat Kollar went to
UniServ in Stanhope and made phone calls.

President Pat reported on the four special legislative committees, explaining
some of their proposed recommendations for easing property taxes and improving
the state budget.










